Garden School, Wellington Municipal Gardens, N. Parekh Marg, Bombay - 400 039.

August 4, 1980.

My dear Friends,

I sent you my last letter on the 25th March. If you remember I had told you that we were attempting to hold our First Public Function - Prize giving Day - Believe me! the children rose to the occasion - They performed very well indeed. Twenty of them graduated from the Garden School and were admitted into regular schools and are doing very well. They continue to come "Home" - (Garden School) for meals - books and all their needs - they are still our precious property.

School reopened on the 16th June. With 81 on roll. Today we have 97 without counting the 20 whom we still count as ours. You can imagine how much activity there is in our kitchen. This year we have provided the children with dining tables and benches, instead of squatting on the floor for their meals. We'll send picture of these for Christmas.

By now each one of you must have received your gift - a Pot Hanger - made by our children. These were their first attempts. Now, we have a great variety and are trying to find a market for them both local and foreign.

The Monsoons have began and we have weeks of incessant rains, during the wet spells our children are truly "Homeless" the pavements are flooded and most of them sleep on the platforms of the nearest Railway Station. Some have left Bombay - and will return in October - when the Monsoon ceases.

Accompanying this letter is an invitation to my Silver Jubilee Celebration. I know you will not be able to come but I do ask a remembrance in your kind prayers on that day.

Thanking you once again for your generosity in providing for all the needs of the Garden School.

Yours gratefully, Misses

SR. FELICITY MORRIS.